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October 29, 2016 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
       In reply refer to:  HUD_2016_1013_004 
 
Eugene Flannery 
Environmental Compliance Manager 
Mayor’s Office of Housing and  
Community Development 
City and County of San Francisco 
1 South Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
Dear Mr. Flannery: 
 
Subject:  ARCHEOLOGICAL CONSIDERATIONS AT UNDERTAKING LOCATED AT                                   
1150 3rd STREET 
 
Thank you for consulting with our office pursuant to Stipulation XI.D. of the 
Programmatic Agreement (PA) by and among the City and County of San Francisco, 
the California State Historic Preservation Officer, and the Advisory Council on Historic 
Preservation regarding the Historic Properties Affected by Use of Revenue from the 
Department of Housing and Urban Development Part 58 programs. 
 
The Northwest Information Center of the California Historical Resources Information 
System has determined that the project site has a moderate potential for encountering 
both Native American archaeological resources historic-period archaeological 
resources.   They “recommend a qualified archaeologist [to] conduct further archival and 
field study to identify cultural resources, especially a good-faith effort to identify those 
buried deposits that may show no signs on the surface.”  Pursuant to Stipulation XI.D.1. 
of the PA, I concur with their recommendation. 
 
If you have questions, please contact Lucinda Woodward, State Historian III and  
Supervisor of the Local Government and Environmental Review Unit at (916) 445-7028 
or at Lucinda.Woodward@parks.ca.gov. 
 
 Sincerely, 

  
Julianne Polanco 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
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